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Good evening. It’s 5pm and this is Radio Miraya news with Agole Alex.
The headlines:
· IGAD mediated peace talks expected to resume next week in Ethiopia 
· 20 million dollar project to improve customs management launched in Juba 

· Head of UN Mission reiterates call for an end to the ongoing conflict
The government delegation is expected to travel back to Ethiopia next week for the start of the next round of talks with the opposition. 
Spokesperson in the Foreign Affairs ministry Mawien Makol says the team will depart on Monday. Mawien says this week’s intra-party dialogue in Tanzania will push forward the negotiations. 

Mawien Makol: “Our evaluation to the mini- summit is that it was a positive step and part of government’s endeavours to attain urgent peace in South Sudan. These countries are part of IGAD – that is why we consider the meeting as significant. The government delegation will leave to Addis Ababa on the 27th. The meeting yesterday as well as the one in Arusha could add something important to the next round of talks.”
Mawien has also clarified on reports that the Ambassador to Ethiopia has been recalled. He denies the media reports and says the Ambassador was asked to return to Juba to be informed of plans to recall another senior-level diplomat in the Addis Ababa embassy for administrative reasons. 

Mawien Makol: “The diplomat recalled is not the Ambassador but a diplomat in our embassy in Addis Ababa. The Ambassador was recalled first to be informed on the administrative reasons – this is what the ministry does when they are some issues to explain. The diplomat recalled was the first secretary and this is an administrative issue. Even the media is not supposed to know about it because it a pure administrate issue.”
Media reports had said ambassador David Dang Kong was asked to return to Juba within 72 hours.

A 20 million dollar project aimed at improving customs management has been launched in Juba.  

As Reech Malual reports, the programme is expected to lead to better regulations governing revenue collection and standards.  

Reech Malual: “The project, worth a total of 24 million US dollars, is being supported by TradeMark East Africa, an East African non-governmental organization established to support the growth of trade in the region. It will be implemented through the National Ministry of Finance, to assist the offices of the National Bureau of Standards and National Bureau of statistics in areas of Customs Management Reforms, institution building and capacity building. Franck Matsaert, TradeMark East Africa Chief Executive, says the program is also an opportunity for employment.

Franck Matsaert: “It’s very important that for the good of economy and job creation that we reduce the very high cost of trade and very high consumer price that you face here as a nation.”
Reech Malual: “UK Deputy Ambassador Jon Dean announced his government’s contribution of 7 million pounds sterling towards the programme.”
Jon Dean: “It’s the kind of thing that people of South Sudan want and they deserve so we are very pleased to be able to say that the UK, through the Department for International Development, is investing seven million pounds sterling in this programme.”
Reech Malual: “The first undersecretary of finance, Salvador Garang Mabiordit, says the programme will help establish effective state institutions.”
Salvador Garang Mabiordit: “Their coming to South Sudan will improve our institutions – Customs, Bureau of Standards, Chamber of Commerce and also other related revenue generating institutions”.

Reech Malual: “The project will also lend support to capacity building in ministries, government offices as well as the private sector. The assistance and skills provided would also serve in analysis and negotiations in the country’s bid to join regional bodies such as the East African Community.  I am Reech Malual for Radio Miraya news.”
South Sudanese traders in Uganda’s Moyo district are relocating their businesses to Kajo-Keji County in Central Equatoria State.

The relocation follows clashes last month that occurred between citizens of KajoKeji and Moyo District over a piece of land. The tensions left hundreds of people displaced and property destroyed.

Central Equatoria State Police Commissioner Maj. Gen. Henry Danima says the traders claim their businesses are much safer in KajoKeji 

Henry Danima: “The Kuku merchants who used to operate in Moyo, who had opened their shops there, have not been able to open their shops because they say the environment there is not yet safe as it is in Kajo-Keji. So they asked to go and bring their goods home. We assisted them with their colleagues on the other side – those who are interested in bringing their goods home. A number of about 48 merchants have transferred their business to Kajo-Keji.”
You are listening to Radio Miraya news
The head of the UN Mission in South Sudan Ellen Margrethe Loej, says a comprehensive peace agreement is urgently needed to restore peace and security in the country. 

Ms. Loej told the Security Council on Wednesday that she has conveyed her message to South Sudan's President Salva Kiir and opposition leader Riek Machar.

Ellen Margrethe Loej: “This is the message I have consistently conveyed to all my South Sudan interlocutors, including President Kiir and opposition leader Riek Machar. I have told them that the guns must be silenced; peace cannot be delayed even for one more day the suffering of the people of South Sudan must stop.”

The UN estimates that 1.8 million people have been displaced and another 453,000 have fled to neighboring countries.
The Permanent Representative of South Sudan to the United Nations, Dr. Francis Mading Deng, has asked the international community to support the government to rid communities of deadly small arms.

Dr. Mading made the call on Wednesday while addressing the UN Security Council about the situation in South Sudan.

He described the presence small arms in the hands of the population as a cancer that must be tackled urgently.

Dr. Francis Mading Deng: “The challenges are formidable for South Sudan, a country that has already been devastated by war for half a century before the latest outbreak of violence. The South Sudanese society has not only been shattered, but has been heavily militarized by small but deadly arms that have been spreading for decades. This cancer needs to be urgently addressed.”

Dr. Mading also noted that there is need to sensitize the population about the need for restoring peace, unity and reconciliation and a broad-based healing process in South Sudan.

There has been a noted increase in the number of malaria cases in Warrap State. 

The Director General of Kuajok hospital, Dr. Ring Chiman, says six people have died from malaria this month alone.

Chiman blames the increase on the pools of water that serve as breeding grounds for the malaria causing mosquitoes. 

Ring Chiman: “It is so obvious to us that this is because of the water. From the rainy season, there is water sitting everywhere so mosquitoes they multiply in great numbers – in millions, if not in billions. People get bitten by mosquitoes that are infected. To prevent this, people need to sleep under mosquito nets. Don’t stay exposed. If you don’t feel well, report early – don’t wait until you’re bed ridden before you seek health care.”  

The public has been called on to graciously donate blood to soldiers receiving treatment at the Juba military referral hospital. 
The Director General of the hospital, Dr. Ajak Bullen Aleer, says a blood bank was opened at the army military hospital this week to address the urgent need of blood by the soldiers. 

Dr. Ajak Aleer: “Here, we now have a blood bank. There is another blood Bank in Juba Teaching Hospital (but) that one is different. We have ours already opened. We receive anybody who wants to donate blood. Before, we used to send people to Juba Teaching Hospital to donate blood then receive it from Juba Teaching Hospital, but now you don’t need to go to Juba Teaching Hospital. You just have to come to the Military Hospital you will find the blood bank and people ready to serve you. We have started and we are very ready to serve whoever comes to donate blood.”

In Northern Bahr el Ghazal, the state budget of 212 million South Sudanese pounds has been approved by the State Legislative Assembly.

Ayii Bol Akol, the State Minister of Finance and Economic Planning, said the state has prioritized road rehabilitation, education, health, and improvement of physical Infrastructure.  

Ayii Bol Akol: “The main priorities as the government are: the repair of the roads and health. Health employees have been increased – there are more than 300 health personnel to be hired. Another priority is education, which the leadership of the state and the assembly also has prioritized as we need to increase the number of teachers in all the schools. The other area also we need to attempt, there are many graduates, and there is no employment. So there a portion of the employment that has been projected in the budget.”

The State Legislative Assembly also passed the appropriation bill on Wednesday.

And in regional news, a bomb blast at a bus station in the north of Nigeria has killed at least 5 people and wounded 12 others.

The blast, which struck the town of Azare late on Wednesday, is likely to be blamed on Islamist Boko Haram militants.

This comes after reports that the government had reached a temporary ceasefire with the rebels in order to release 200 schoolgirls they are holding hostage. 

To end the news, here once again are the main stories: 

· IGAD mediated peace talks expected to resume next week in Ethiopia 

· 20 million dollar project to improve customs management launched in Juba 

· Head of UN Mission reiterates call for an end to the ongoing conflict

You have been listening to Radio Miraya News. I am Agole Alex.
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